

Chetwynd Chamber of Commerce PO Box 870, Chetwynd, BC V0C 1J0 Tel: 250-788-3345 Fax: 250-788-3655

E-mail: manager@chetwyndchamber.ca

October 5, 2015

District of Chetwynd Box 357 Chetwynd, BC V0C 1J0

Attention: Mayor & Council

Dear Mayor & Council,

OPTIONS

- 1. Receive for information; or
- 2. THAT Council support the Chamber of Commerce in its application for the Northern Development Initiative Trust's Fabulous Festivals and Events grant.

The Chetwynd Chamber of Commerce is seeking a resolution that supports the Chetwynd Chamber of Commerce in their application to NDIT for the Fabulous Festivals & Events funding. The Chetwynd Chamber of Commerce feels that the Chetwynd International Carving Championship event is a unique festival and that this event generates revenue and attracts tourism to our community and region. Applications open on November 1st, 2015 for the following year's event, the applicant must provide a copy of the resolution of support to Northern Development before a funding decision can be made. We look forward to your support.

Westgate

Sincerely,

Tonia Richter

Executive Director

Chetwynd Chamber of Commerce

250-788-3345

manager@chetwyndchamber.ca

Carmen Westgate

President

Chetwynd Chamber of Commerce

250-788-3785

carmen.kibsey@gmail.com